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March 10, 2017
12:00 P.M.

Policy Council Meeting

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 12:25 p.m. by Jennifer Allen, Chairperson.
II. Roll Call 

Jennifer requested the roll call be taken.  It was stated that we have 4 excused absences, one resigned, two were removed, and we do have a quorum.
Patricia Vickers, St. Joseph County Member at Large was presented to be voted on the Council.  The motion for approval was made by Dr. Tom Neat and was seconded by Veronica Spaulding.  All were in favor.

Those present were:

Jennifer Allen
Policy Council Chairperson 
Andrea Travis
Policy Council Vice Chairperson
Osmara Ortega
Policy Council Representative

Veronica Spaulding
Policy Council Representative

Sarah Ruszkowski
Policy Council Representative

Camielle Mankowski
Policy Council Representative
Terence Hunter
Policy Council Representative

Marie Jones

Policy Council Representative 

Sara White

Policy Council Representative

Patricia Vickers
Policy Council St. Joseph County Member at Large

Rev. Terrell Jackson
Policy Council St. Joseph County Member at Large
Dr. Tom Neat
Policy Council Elkhart County Member at Large
Dr. Kathy Guajardo
Head Start Executive Director
Chris Gregorich
Head Start Executive Secretary

Those absent were:

Lorett Brown
Policy Council Secretary - excused
Jazmin Harper
Policy Council Representative - excused
Linda Layman
Policy Council Representative - excused
Sande Schutz
Policy Council St. Joseph County Member at Large - excused
Sharon Kirkpatrick
Policy Council Representative
Angela Riddle
Policy Council Representative

III.  Approval of Minutes

The motion for approval was made by Rev. Terrell Jackson and was seconded by 
Veronica Spaulding.  All were in favor.

IV.  Communication

(A.) Executive Director’s Report

As included in packet.  Terrence is thankful that the March 14, 2017 enrollment is being offered.  Terrence discussed the homework packets are good and that in-kind forms are being turned in.  Dr. Guajardo discussed that it’s on our end that we need to review that’s why the EHS in-kind waiver is needed.  Has nothing to do with the parents turning in their in-kind forms.  Veronica attended the Advisory Meeting and at the education meeting they discussed that we as parents should help with the diversity in the schools with their children.  It was discussed that teachers should show the different sides of cultures that are in the classrooms.  Terrence discussed in the health meeting that records are mandated for children to have and he appreciated that Lafayette is helpful with things that are missing and informing the parents.  It was stressed that it would be helpful to have Health locations in the medical field help out with the specialty areas for the families.  
(B.) Policy Council Chairperson’s Report

None at this time.
(C.) Board Member’s Communication

None at this time.
(D.) Policy Council Site Meeting Report
Some site meetings are short and parents are not being notified until a few days before.  Some sites are getting the notification early and they get a follow up notification as a reminder.  
V. Action Agenda

17-0315-01
Approval of Distribution of Payroll, Summary of Actual Expenditures

The motion for approval was made by Veroinica Spaulding and was seconded by Sarah Ruszkowski.  All were in favor.

17-0315-02
Approval of Personnel Actions included in Human Resources Report

The motion for approval was made by Patricia Vickers and was seconded by Sarah Ruszkowski.  All were in favor.

17-0315-03
Approval for the Request to Submit a Non-Federal Share Waiver for Early Head Start Child Care Partnership

The motion for approval was made by Rev. Terrell Jackson and was seconded by Patricia Vickers.  All were in favor.

17-0315-04
Approval of the Consortium Programs Service Area Plans and Policies

Education and Early Childhood Development, Family and Community Partnership, ERSEA, Transportation

The motion for approval was made by Veroinica Spaulding and was seconded by Sarah Ruszkowski.  All were in favor.

17-0315-05
Approval to Submit the Early Head Start Child Care Partnership Grant

The motion for approval was made by Veroinica Spaulding and was seconded by Andrea Travis.  All were in favor.

17-0315-06
Approval to Accept the Corrective Action Plan and Implement the Strategies in the Plan to Ensure Compliance is Met

The motion for approval was made by Patricia Vickers and was seconded by Veroinica Spaulding.  All were in favor.

VI. New Business and Reports

Due to spring break and the holidays coming our next meeting will be May 12, 2017.
VII. Adjournment

A motion for adjournment was made by Patricia Vickers and seconded by Andrea Travis.  All were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:16 p.m.  
Submitted by:
Chris Gregorich
